Rotary Board Meeting

Tuesday, February 28, 2017
8:00 a.m. @ Home Depot Conference Room

Attendees: Josh Kelsey, Tiffany McMullen, Mike Sealander, Heidi Grindle, Paul Pangburn, Mark Politte, and Jennifer Saunders.
Secretary Report
There was a lengthy discussion on possible reasons the attendance at club meetings has been low during the past month.  It appeared members were experiencing busier work/personal schedules than in the past.  The Board brainstormed ways to spark the interest of members.  Some ideas included reaching a broader scope of interests for the programs, have the focus group concept be the topic of a club meeting, adopt a project that involves weekly contributions from members and setting aside a meeting a month to discuss the Student Mentoring Program.  The Board would like to have a brainstorming session at the next Club Assembly to find out how the Club could increase member investment within the Club. 
Treasurer Report

No report.  
Program

No formal report this month.  The following programs were listed: 
3/9/2017 Student Mentoring

3/23/2017 Club Assembly

Tiffany and Leann will be attending PETS training March 17 – March 19.

Student Mentoring Program

March 9 is the next Student Mentoring session.  The snow day cannot be made up due to the student’s schedule.  All communications are with the students directly with correspondence being copied to the Guidance Office.  The students have had a great attendance record at Club meetings; however, the Rotarian’s have been a little sparse at a few of the student meetings.  At the April meeting, a follow-up checklist containing a comments section will be distributed to the students, a contact information sheet, and scholarship forms.  The two way interview session was missed due to the snowstorm; however, this topic will likely be combined with the March 9 topic.  The topics covered generally change each year.  There was a discussion concerning incorporating a reunion type of event every three years, allowing the Rotarians to hear what impact the program had on the student’s lives.  This might be an opportunity to spark an interest for the students to join the Club.  Efforts are still being made to design a Rotarian/Student mentoring relationship in a 1 to 1 ratio.  There were some concerns raised about the safety of that arrangement; however, it may be possible if all correspondence is copied to Guidance.  A suggestion was made to investigate how the Farmington Club does this successfully for all age levels.  The concern as with the Focus Group session is balance the risk associated with providing business and/or personal advice.  It would be nice to have a past student provide a life talk similar to the classification talks on how their life has expanded since taking part in the Student Mentoring Program.
Membership
Tiffany reported Megan Harmon from The First was very interested in joining the Club.  She has attended a couple of meetings recently and would like to continue attending meetings as she is available.  
Mike Sealander volunteered to verify with each member that the classification on record is correct.  He will work on this project until Club Assembly and then name tags will be ordered.  The design was decided on a few years ago and the price as verified has increased by one dollar per badge.
Focus Group
There will be an electronic Focus Group planning meeting on February 28, 2017.  The topic should be ready for a meeting in March.  This one has been in the pipeline for a little while; however, Ron has had a very busy schedule.  There will be a meeting immediately following the March 2, 2017 club meeting.  A suggestion was made to implement a follow-up session with participants of the Focus Groups in an effort to assess the impact the program is making.    The Club has held approximately 35-40 Focus Group sessions.    
Foundation

There was a discussion whether an invoice should be sent out to members for an additional Foundation Giving Gift to help meet the presidential citation.  It appeared this would be helpful for some members.  The confliction was based on whether this additional giving was a donation or club fee.  There was a short discussion concerning requesting the funds that were awarded to the Club through the Foundation Grant last year.  Annette Higgins will help the Club file the paperwork to receive the grant funds.  The Club needs a Foundation Chair to help promote this cause as well as apply for available grant funds.  The Board discussed possible members that would be a good fit for this position. 

Miscellaneous Board business

No business this month.
Next Board Meeting          

The next Board Meeting will be held on March 28, 2017 at 8:00 AM in the Home Depot conference room.
 Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 AM.
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